The MTA Long Island Rail Road (LIRR) strives to be a good neighbor in the communities we serve by
keeping property owners informed of important infrastructure improvements that promote the safety
of customers and area residents as well as the reliability of our train service.

On Friday May 15, the LIRR will be performing maintenance on a ballast retainer wall located
on Woodside Avenue, Woodside to ensure its continued safety.

Work at Woodside Avenue, Woodside will include:
e Starting Friday, May 15 11:00PM and continuing until Monday, May 18 4:00AM work will take
place
¢  Work will require a street closure from the intersection of Woodside Ave & Barnett Ave south
of the bridge to the intersection of Woodside & 38th Ave just north of the bridge
e Nearby residents and businesses may experience temporary construction noise and illumination
from lights onsite during evening work.

The LIRR will make every effort to minimize our construction presence. If you have questions or specific
concerns, please contact Vanessa Lockel at vlockel@lirr.org /917-364-8940. Thank you in advance for
your support and assistance in getting this information out to the community. For more information
please visit www.mta.info/lirr.
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